Head of Judiciary, Ebrahim Raisi
c/o Permanent Mission of the Islamic Republic of Iran to the United Nations
622 Third Ave
New York, NY 10017
Dear Mr Raisi,
I am writing to express serious concern at the continued arbitrary detention of labour rights activist Mehran Raoof, 64, in Evin prison since his arrest on 16 October 2020. He was subjected to incommunicado detention for a month following his arrest,  and he has been denied contact with his immediate family, all of whom live outside Iran, and the right to access legal counsel. Mehran Raoof is a prisoner of conscience, detained solely for peacefully advocating for workers’ rights in Iran and supporting trade unions.
I ask you to immediately and unconditionally release Mehran Raoof. Pending his release, I ask you to ensure that he has regular access to his family outside Iran, a lawyer of his choosing and consular assistance from the United Kingdom authorities.
Yours sincerely,
